DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 7.00 P.M. ON 30th JUNE, 2015

	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mrs S Paines
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs. Mr S Baron, Mrs B Elkins, Mr D Healing, Mr A Lund, Mr J Mills, Mr S Rennie, Mrs P Taylor, Mr J Todd, Mrs M Wardell

Mr G Wright – Wiltshire Councillor
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:

Mrs M A Towle (Clerk)

Mrs S J Tucker (Clerk)
Mrs R Docker (Admin Asst)

2 members of the public

	


POLICE REPORT AND NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING PRIORITIES – PCSO Will Todd
 A number of thefts of higher valued items have occurred at both Tesco and Co-op over the month. This quarter’s main priority is a drug awareness campaign, the focus will be on education and drug prevention. A number of warrants were executed throughout June and one male was arrested in the village. The residents of Ann Crescent have raised their concerns about parking and potential options for a one-way street, Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright has offered to look into this.
CRIME PREVENTION – Cllr Mr W Clarke
I am sure everyone will have seen the various reports in the local newspaper regarding the arrest of several people, including a 14 year old boy, for drugs offences. Apart from these incidents and the ongoing reports of attempted ‘confidence tricks’ by cold callers at both the door and on the telephone ( in particular to our more senior citizens) I have received no other reports from either the Police or the public.

I have written to Wiltshire Constabulary to ask for assistance with crime prevention literature and possible briefings for members of the community.  I am also considering whether we should re-title the committee as the ‘CRIMEWATCH’ committee, as in many ways that is what we really are.  This could be discussed along with other matters at the next meeting on Tuesday the 14th of July.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from the public, however 2 applicants for the co-option of Councillors were present and introduced themselves at the meeting; Mrs Sharon Pick and Mr Richard Deakins.
1.
ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES

Cllr Mr J Rodell

Cllr Mr W Clarke
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.
3.
MINUTES of the Meeting of 26th of May, 2015 
It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of 26th of May 2015 be approved and signed.
4.
REPORT BY CHAIRMAN OF THE TOWN COUNCIL – Cllr Mrs S Paines
I have spent two weekends looking around the open gardens in the village.  They were all different in their way and very interesting to see. I also attended the Officers Mess at Boscombe Down for their Annual Reception and it was a lovely evening round off by the RAF Band and a flypast by a Spitfire, which was very good.
5.
TO APPROVE WRITTEN UPDATES FROM COUNCIL TEAMS


Emergency Response Plan – Cllr Mr J Mills
This has been exercised twice, and remains fit for purpose. We have ordered salt, gel bags, hi-vis vests, and flood warning signs from Wilts Council PEAS system. These, except for the salt which will be delivered to the usual location, will be stored in the ISO container until required for use.

Defibrillator – Cllr Mr J Mills
This has a new access system (keysafe with unique code) and the details are now on the South Wilts Ambulance Database.

Cemetary – Cllr Mr J Mills
Still no speed restriction or Concealed Entrance signs.


Planning – Cllr Mr D Healing
15/05266/FULL/ Retrospective application for rear first floor timber balcony at 18 Cygnet Drive, SP4 8LQ 

15/05540/FULL/ Erection of 444 dwellings to provide Service Families Accommodation (SFA), land for new Primary School and community facility. Public open space, play areas, landscaping, internal roads and all associated infrastructure works, at land north of The Packway and East of Larkhill, SP4 8PY.
Both above applications will be discussed at an open meeting on Tuesday the 14th of July, starting 7pm in the Village Hall. The meeting will include a presentation and discussion by the Planning Officer for the SFA. All councillors and members of the public are invited to attend.
There will be a public consultation on Proposed Affordable Housing in Charles Road in the Robinson Room of the Village Hall on the 20th of July between 4.30pm and 7pm, this will be run by Helen Taylor, of the New Housing Team, Salisbury. All councillors and members of the public are invited to attend.

Consultation took place over the proposed move of a public right of way at Waters Edge, Hackthorne Road, Durrington SP4 8AS. The council considered this proposal and returned a majority decision against the proposal to move the public right of way.

Consultation took place over the proposed naming of the RC Church Development on Phillip Road, Durrington, there was an initial proposal by the developer of ‘Queen’s Court’. However, after consideration the council returned a majority decision in favour of ‘Church Court’.
6.
REPORT by the Clerk - Sarah Tucker
a. In my first month in post as the Clerk I have 
been getting to know the Councillors, members of staff and the various community led events that routinely take place around the village. I have received a lot of support and good wishes from everyone I meet. I have attended a Planning Meeting in order I understand how the process works, I also aim to attend the next Crime Prevention Meeting. I have now taken on the full responsibilities of Clerk to the Council and have received excellent training and guidance from Mary. I have managed to reconcile the accounts for May, not without some head scratching at times and hopefully all members of staff have received the correct pay cheques. I’m looking forward to attending the SLCC Regional Roadshow on 1 July, this will give me an opportunity to meet other clerks and receive up to date information on topics of council interest. 
b. Having conducted a walk around of the various properties and areas that DTC are responsible for, I would like to get a small working party together in order to clear the walkway through the wooded area of River Park, this should only take a couple of hours one evening/weekend, I will provide refreshments. A date will be put in the next Dispatch.
c. Could I suggest that meetings are held in July for the following sub committees, the respective lead councillor for each is requested to determine a suitable date:

i. Village Hall – Cllr Andy Lund
ii. Recreation and Amenities – Cllr John Todd
iii. Cemetery – Cllr Sue Paines
d. Durrington Bridging Project have been awarded a grant of £4286.00.
7.
REPORT by Wiltshire Councillor – Cllr Mr G Wright
Green Bins- So far just 33% of the community have signed up for the Green Bin collection leaving 66% to dispose their own green waste. Some residents have been issued with faulty bin stickers and if you need a replacement, because it hasn’t stuck to the bin, please e mail wastemanagement@wiltshire.gov.uk or call the council on 0300 456 0102.
Recycling Centres- Wiltshire Council have deemed it necessary to change the times for recycling your waste so, up until the 12th of July 2015, household waste recycling centres are open from 9am until 5pm, with the exception of Salisbury which is open until 8pm. From Monday the 13th of July 2015 all household waste recycling centres will be open from 10am until 4pm, and will close two days per week when they are least used. Days that centres are closed will be staggered so that residents have access to at least one household recycling centre within their area (north, south, east or west Wiltshire) seven days a week.  Amesbury, tel  01980 676285 at  Mills Way, Boscombe Down Business Park will be closed Tuesday and Wednesday from 13 July 2015
Public Transport Review- I have been asked to join a team of Cllrs working with Wilts Council officers to review local transport needs especially bus transport. I am interested to see how the potential savings from the changes to free transport, restricted to after 09:30 for eligible people, has worked out because local people tell me that they still travel free but after 09:30 with no saving to anyone?  

Highways- Sadly, I have no progress to report on rat running; I am however on the case, and the fact that the recent A303 resurfacing has to be reworked due to substandard workmanship means we can all brace ourselves for another set of A303 closures right in the heart of summer! I have managed to get some temp repairs to local pavements but the backlog of highway repairs is still extensive. I have a revised date for the new path to the Cemetery, Feb 2016. This is disappointing as it was promised by the spring of this year and will be 12 months late! 

Housing- The recent Durrington Housing Survey has been concluded and the results will be integrated into the Local Parish Plan; my thanks go to those who completed it. Work continues to look at Charles Road Garages with the potential for retaining half the garages for existing leaseholders and the potential build of 3 or 4 new senior bungalows for local people. Look out for a meeting to be held by Wiltshire Council for local residents. 

Army Rebasing- The plans for the 1st stage of the new houses in Larkhill have been submitted and are on line ref 15/05540 and there will be a Public Meeting on 14th July 7pm at Durrington Village Hall, where full plans will be available. I have arranged for a Wiltshire Council Planner to attend this meeting so that interested parties can get the full picture and register any comments. 

Contacting Me 

Residents can feel free to contact me with any positive or negative issues or queries that they may have. 
8.
REPORTS by Representatives of other organisations and meetings attended
a. Amesbury Area Board – Report received from Cllr Mrs M Wardell following the meeting held on the 26th of May. 
b. Larkhill Community Partnership  - Report received from Wiltshire Councillor Mr G Wright;
The residents meeting held in June was very well attended and Issues over Activities for youngsters, safety on The Packway, parking issues at the Packway Parade and various issues around Army Rebasing were voiced these actions were taken by Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright. Communication: It was decided to have a Facebook Page for the Larkhill Community Partnership the SO1 Deputy Garrison Command to this to further with 14 Rgt
c. Reports from other organisations.
9.
ACCOUNTS
- It was RESOLVED to approve the accounts for June 2015.
a. It is proposed that a Finance Committee be established to support the new DTC clerk and oversee budgets and accounting. Cllrs Mr S Rennie, Mr D Healing and Mrs M Wardell all volunteered to join the committee. Roles and Responsibilities will be disseminated.
10.
DISCUSSION TOPIC  - Cllr Mr Andy Lund spoke about how prayers at council meetings ceased and have now been reintroduced in parts of the country, with Tiverton, Devon paving the way. A proposal for prayers to be reintroduced will be added to July’s agenda.
11.
CORRESPONDENCE to the Chairman or Clerk
The Clerk has received a letter of thanks from The Bobby Van Trust following DTC’s £100 donation.
Following the successful ANZAC Centenary Celebrations, the Mayor of Brisbane has sent DTC a letter of thanks for the photographs and news article that we sent.

12.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no public questions.
13.
DATE OF NEXT COUNCIL MEETING
- Tuesday 28th July, 2015 







14.
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS - To move into Confidential Business under section 100 (4) of the Local Government Act 1972 to discuss the next items on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act.

Signed







Chairman                                                                                

Date                              

